Dear Employees,

Two things. One quick and simple and heartfelt. The other not so quick and simple, but still felt of the
heart,

First, You are amazing and we are proud o be known amongst you. Patient care is in no better hands
than yaurs. When times like this come upon us, the senses of appreciation and gratitude rise ta the
sarvice, Thank you for who you are and what you del Let's stick theough this, together and ALL get back
1o normal life, together, when this is over,

Secand. The reality. COVID has us all concemed. Both in trying to avokd getting (or giving) it and in what
it is doing to our business. Through restrictions on what we CAN do to patients wisely choosing what
they WANT to da, we, as with most, are facing a reduction in business. While we are happy to stay open
ta the extent necessary to continue treating our patients, we find that about half of our business has
dropped. With half of the revenue projected to be gone, there fallows the need to reduce our expenses
enaugh to survive through this and still come out healthy on the other end. We requested an immediate
economic prediction for the impact on the clinic if the 50% reduction continued for 2 months, Some of
aur expenses (rent, utilities) are foued while some (supplies, wages) are variable, We project that we
need to cut, among other things, emplayer hourly expense by 25% to weather the dramatic decrease in
revenues, Hence, the request we have made of your Directors and Supernvisors o work with esch
department on how that can happen. This is a requested “sverage’ expense reduction, Some areas,
naturally, will drop by much more than this while other areas which can remain product ive will drop
less.

We have intentianally nat been specific about how to get to the goal of 25% reduction of ol Tanner
Clinic employee wages. There are no exempt departments or employees; all are subject to reviewing
ways to reduce. We know that each department is unigue and we want supervisors and managers to
hiave full flexibility to get 1o assist in thie 25% reduction in the least disruptive way possible. For some
this may mean furloughs for athers over-all reduction in hours. In all cases we wish management to
work in their areas and with the physicians to meet this goal. Please note that a 25% reduction for Agsil
and May eguates to only a 4.2% annualized drop in wage. Considering the magnitude of the challenge
wie lace, this reduction seems doable,

For wherever it is applicable, we take combort in the fsct that governmental recognition of this
pandemic has made application for and receipt of unemployment compensation much easier, And then
add the COVID Stimulus payments that may also come, we hope many who experience reduced hours
are ‘made whale’ through these means, Either way, it surely makes us stop and assess the value of
impartant things in ife, See the URTC post from HR that gives many of the detalls you may have
quastions about.

Please keep in mind that this change is currently only being recommended for two months, We are
reviewlng the CARES and ather funding acts very carefully, Because we are over 500 employess, much
of it can't apply to us, while other parts may. The rumared “per location” exception also doesn’t apply to




